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Question 

 

“Will the Minister advise what involvement he has in the Investing in Jersey (IIJ) initiative and what 

delivery outcomes, if any, he has responsibility for in the next 12 months in relation to –  

 

(a) Project Breakwater; 

(b) Island Regeneration Programme; and  

(c) Long term Capital Plan?” 

 

 

Answer 

 

As a member of the Council of Ministers, and particularly as Minister for Infrastructure, I am involved in 

the Investing in Jersey initiative and its three inter-related workstreams insofar as they relate to my 

ministerial responsibilities.   

  

As the Chief Minister confirmed in response to WQ.252/2025, the Council of Ministers has overall political 

responsibility for the initiative. The Deputy Chief Minister is the political lead for Immediate Investment 

(Project Breakwater) and the Chief Minister is leading on the Medium-Term Investment (Island 

Regeneration Programme) and Long-Term Capital Plan.  

  

At present, the initiative and workstreams have not yet been finalised, and accordingly delivery outcomes 

have not yet been assigned.   

 


